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Upcoming 
Events 

Mark your calen-

dar! 

 

Friday, May 2, 5 

p.m. –8p.m., Depot 

Museum, 473 E. His-

toric Columbia River 

Hwy., “First Friday.” 

Tuesday, May 13, 

5:30 p.m., Blackber-

ry Hall, 

McMenamins 

Edgefield: “Troutdale 

Threatened,” a look at 

the 1948 flood by Len 

Otto and Patrick Berry. 

Saturday, May 17, 

Cemetery Tour, 9:30 

departure, barn mu-

seum, $10 a person 

charge: Rose City 

Cemetery, Northeast, 

with Japanese Ceme-

tery, Gypsy/Romano 

burials/ and spectacu-

lar granite stones. 

Lunch at Peninsula 

Park. Bring your own 

lunch. 

Saturday, May 17, — 

10 a.m. to 2 p.m., 

Harlow House open. 

 

Our program season 

is over so our next 

newsletter will be a 

summer edition in 

August. 

Troutdale Historical Society marks  its     

46th birthday 

Helen Wand, program chairman and head of our last two auc-

tions, was named Member of the Year at our annual meeting 

Sunday, April 27. Wand is a member of our exhibit committee 

and a longtime member of the society, as was her family be-

fore her. 

The same slate of officers, headed by President David Ripma, 

was re-elected for another year.  Many thanks to Len Otto for 

the update on the Historic Highway exhibit and for bringing 

equipment for the program, provided by Sharon Nesbit. And 

to Jan Van Diver and Nell Simien for refreshments and birth-

day cake.  

Thank to those who have already paid their annual 

dues.  

 

 

Pack a lunch, grab rain gear (if necessary) and join us on our ceme-

tery tour with expert, Stan Clarke. Bus leaves the barn museum at 

9:30 a.m., Sat., May 17. Fee is $10. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Bygone Times 

     May 2014 

 

 

Member of the year 2014  

Helen Wand 

Photos from THS used May 

13, in 1948 flood program 

Len Otto and Patrick Barry, park rang-

er at Bonneville Lock and Dam, will 

present a program on the 1948 flood in 

Troutdale at 6:30 p.m. at McMenamins 

Edgefield in Blackberry Hall.  

The presentation is free. Doors open at 

5:30 p.m. 



Page 2                                                                                                      Newsletter of the Troutdale Historical Society 

 

 Wand, McGinnis and Nesbit travel old trails 

 

  Larry McGinnis, now retired from a career in sur-
veying, has the time and expertise to ponder old maps 
and survey notes in seeking out Troutdale’s oldest 
roads and trails. 

On April 9, McGinnis and Dave Wand, who has stud-
ied the location of the “Wire Trail” for more than 20 
years, spent an afternoon climbing around in the brush 
and sorting out options for the old route which carried 
a telegraph line from Troutdale to The Dalles. 

McGinnis and Sharon Nesbit ventured to the Colum-
bia River where both believe that the original town of 
Sandy was located at the confluence of the Sandy and 
Columbia Rivers.  

Sandy existed in 1852 (well before the present town 
of Sandy developed near Revenue Bridge) and 
served as a crossing for Oregon Trail travelers and 
their cattle.  It contained a post office and several 
stores. 

  McGinnis has traced survey lines and notes and 
old maps and believes that the original road to the 
river is still in use today by hikers. He and Nesbit 
also scouted locations for the old Sun Dial Ranch. 

Using topographic maps and searching for clues, 
McGinnis and Wand climbed the Sandy River can-
yon on foot and then scouted routes on Cabbage Hill 
to affirm the location of the Wire Trail. They plan 
further study of the site. Eventually, the information 
will be mapped and supplied to state authorities and 
other historical groups.  

Larry McGinnis has traced old maps and sur-

veyor’s notes to find what he believes is the 

road to the old town of Sandy on the Sandy 

River. 

Hikers still travel the route that McGinnis 
believes once led to the pioneer ferry that 
crossed the Columbia from the Oregon shore 
to Washington’s Land Island. 

Fairyland Guernsey Farm 

  An on-line reader wants to know if there was a Fairyland Guernsey Farm in the Troutdale area. 
Can anyone help out with this one? 

 



 

  

Real Housewives  

of Troutdale 

  The Tuesday ladies were reduced to a skeleton 

crews this winter, with several of their members off 

to warmer places. But long winter days have a pur-

pose and they did some of those jobs that everyone 

has been meaning to get to. 

  Take a look at the back porch kitchen where we all 

tend to put stuff to get it out of sight. It was full to 

overflowing, but not anymore. The stair landing over 

the back stairs, also tidied and rid of extraneous 

stuff. They rebuilt the kitchen pantry exhibit so that 

it no longer looks like a garage sale.  

  Two new display windows have been set off to show 

off small kitchen tools.  

Thanks to Mona Mitchoff, Jean Holman and Barbara Welsh. 
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Mona Mitchoff 

A funeral service for Tuesday Lady Judy Norby of Corbett was held May 2 at the church in Corbett.  In ad-

dition to volunteering with the Tuesday ladies, Judy often provided the Christmas tree for the Harlow 

House.  
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 Corbett Fire House Breakfast May 31st 

  On May 31, 2014 Multnomah County Rural Fire Protection District #14 will hold their fa-
mous old fashion fire house pancake breakfast (blueberries are optional). Everyone is invited to 
this family event to observe and ride on fire equipment, to see Sparky the fire dog, to get bal-
loons for kids of all ages and to visit the fire house that is located at 36930 Historic Columbia 
River Highway.  The event will start at 7:30 AM and last until 11:00 AM. There will be items 
available for silent bidding as 
well as door prizes that will be 
given away.  

 Proceeds will fund the Ferd 
Riehl Scholarship that is given 
annually to a graduating high 
school Senior. Ferd was a pio-
neer member of the Fire Depart-
ment from 1949 until his retire-
ment in 1995, and the scholar-
ship is the Fire Department’s 
way of honoring his many years 
of volunteer service. 

 

For additional information: Contact Duane Redfield...503-695-5963 

 

  

 

Contributors to THS Historic Columbia 

River Highway Exhibit Fund 

Gresham Ford 

Len & Gloria Otto 

Jill Allison & John O’Neill 

Mary & Dennis Bryson 



 

  

      THS would like to offer many thanks to all who have already renewed your mem-

bership. All memberships expire in one year. It is never too late to renew. 

Joyce Belcher                                                          

Heather Mitchoff & Dan Degraw                                            

Terri Sprenger                                                        

Mona Mitchoff 

Bruce Stannard                                                      

Margaret Rice 

John Bryson                                                           

Scott Cunningham 

Mary Lou & Lee Johnson                                    

Mel & Shirley Miller 

Leona Balch                                                            

Myrna Rhodes 

David Nelson    

Marilyn Toenjes                                                 
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Len Otto                                                                  

Annell Carlson 

Marie Stone                                                            

Patricia Bilesimo 

Bettianne Goetz                                                     

Kathleen Forrest                                              

Carol & Walter Ottoson                                        

Roy & Nancy Hoover 

Herb Nasmyth                                                        

Andrea Heim                                                         

Beverly Christman 

Howard Dick 

Kris & John Fappas 

Donna Brown 

Bill & Penny Labberton                                       

Evelyn Schmidt 

Nick & Bev DeAngelo                                          

Gerald Stephan 

Richard Cassidy                                                    

Joan Benner 

Nellie Hjaltalin 

B.B. Carney 

Madeline Grimm 

Jeanette Kloos 

Mary Gerding 

Wilma Konkell 

 



Mission Statement:  To gather,  preserve and 

make available material relating to their histo-

ry of the community  of  Troutdale,  the Sandy 

River, the Columbia River Gorge and nearby  

area: To stimulate  interest in the knowledge 

of, the locality’s past. 

 

Troutdale Historical Society 

219 E. Historic Col. Riv. Hwy.  

Troutdale, Or  97060 

www.troutdalehistory.org 

503 661-2164 

THS Board of Directors 

Dave Ripma, President 

Jean Ice, Vice President 

Jean Holman, Secretary 

Marilee Thompson, Treasurer 

Helen Wand, Program Chair 

Jean Hybskmann 

Mona Mitchoff 

Paula Goldie 

Scott Cunningham 

Paid Staff 

Nell Simien, Director/Newsletter 

Volunteer Staff 

Sheryl Maydew,  Bookkeeper 

Mary Bryson, Curator 

Adrienne Clausen, Volunteer 

Host Coordinator 

Julie Stewart, Photo Librarian 

Sharon Nesbit, Photo Historian 

Volunteers  

Jan Vandiver 

Amber Milmore 

Janet & Larry McGinnis  

Joanne Losinger 

Jim Glenn 

Lois Malone 

Mario Ayala 
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Contributors To The Troutdale Historical Society 

In memory of Bob Dix                     In memory of Orlin Huston 

Beverly DeAngelo                                      Barbara Huston-Freund 

In memory of Kathleen G. Nelson 

David E. Nelson 

In memory of Darrel Heim 

Andrea Heim 

In memory of Clover Nasmyth 

Herbet Nasmyth 

 

Thank you to all those that have donated to THS: 

Bruce Stannard      Darline Payne    Wilma Konkell    

Terri Best   Penny & Bill Labberton  Carol & Walter Ottoson 

Marie Stone   Mary Gerding 

 

Remember: THS is a 501 c (3), so your donations are tax de-

ductible and help support the museums, programs, preserva-

tion of artifacts and local history. Thank you for your contin-

ued support. 

 


